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Hi everybody, 
 
June is here and life is finally warming up.   
Rereading the last few presidents’ messages, I realize I have spent an undue 
amount of time sniveling about the weather.  It has been a cold wet year so far but 
this is Oregon (insert off color joke here) and to be expected.  After hearing about 
the drought in the southwest I have come to appreciate rain and the lush green 
scenery that comes with it.  Of course, it makes me appreciate a sunny day that 
much more…  Bar B Ques might not be as special if we could hold them year-
round.  Those cruises with the club over back roads to new destinations are 
summer defined in my book.  Be sure to take time in the middle of your busy 
schedule to enjoy summer a little, it won’t last forever.   
 
 Safety Alert!!!  Once again some #*&@*&^+@%&# low life has used my name 
to attempt to defraud fellow club members.  Do not be fooled, no one in the club 
will send you a request for funds out of the blue.  Requests for funds are 
discussed at the board meetings and a quick phone call will clear up any 
confusion.  Save your money for pizza! 
 
May events included our Board meeting on May 10 and our general meeting on 
May 13.    
 
Throughout the month, Saturday Cars and Coffee have been happening at the 
Junction City Starbucks (across from Safeway).  These get togethers have been 
increasing in numbers as the weather improves.  We meet between 9:00 and 
12:00 every Saturday rain or shine.   About half of the cars that have shown up are 
club members, the other half being new and old friends.  If it’s raining some 
members show up in, gasp, tin cars.  After the meet up on May 21 five cars with 
seven members drove up to Monroe for lunch at the Long Timber Brewing 
Company.  We managed to beat the lunch crowd by showing up a little before 
noon.  This is highly recommended if you are going. 
 
On May 24 the club held it’s monthly get-together and breakfast at the Flashback 
Grill in Springfield.  We  had 19 members and 10 cars show up.  After breakfast 
several cars went out on a cruise.  If you haven’t been to one of these breakfasts 
June would be an eggcellent time to attend.  
 
As of this writing some of our club members are on a trip to Montana.  Be sure to 
attend the general meeting to get all of the juicy details.     

 
The history segment for this month will discuss a little-known trivia fact about 
American Corvettes.  1954 marked the release of this Corvette from a well-
established manufacturing company.  Based in the mid-west this company was 
known for quality and high performance and favored by boys with paper routes 
and aspirations everywhere.  I can hear some of you readers yelling at the 
computer “Corvettes came out in 1953 !!!”   Believe it or not the Schwinn Bicycle 
company released their version of the “Corvette” in 1954.  Coincidence?  Hmm.  
Anyway, the Schwinn Corvette remained in production up until 1965.   
 
Dedication of the month…Going out to Stan Czerniak  Chris Ledoux-Cadillac 
Cowboy - YouTube 

 
That’s it for another month, 
Your Humble narrator (and 
President at large) Matt 
Horowitz 
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Big Sky Corvette Meet 
Whitefish, Montana 

 
 Twelve Corvettes from Cascade & Beaver State left Oregon bound for the “Big 
Sky State”.  Along the way we saw a little of everything - snow-capped peaks, raging 
rivers, magnificent forests & treeless landscapes, but mostly we saw rain...lots of rain.  It is 
said the Japanese have 50 words to describe rain.  We must have seen all variations of rain. 
 
 Day One we traveled to Sandy, OR for a planned rest stop at Suburban Chevrolet, 
where they tried their best to sell us some “used” C8’s.  Thankfully Nancy has banned me 
from ever owning another black car...but that black 2LT coupe was tempting.  From there 
it was on to Kennewick via the Rowena Loops & I-84/82. 
 
 Day Two started with a stop at Country Mercantile where we bought our lunches 
for later in the day.  Pat Melius led us to beautiful Manito Park in Spokane.  One of the 
nicest city parks I have ever seen, but a tad short on parking.  We found a gravel lot, set up 
our chairs and had a great time.  On to Sandpoint, Idaho and we began to see tiny little 
splats on our windshields.  By the time we got to our hotel in Ponderay, ID those little 
splats had gone from drizzle to light to pounding downpour. 
 
 Day Three - Ponderay to Whitefish, MT via Hwy 2.  Truly magnificent scenery (as 
viewed through window wipers).  Upon arrival at Grouse Mountain Lodge, most of us 
washed & dried our Corvettes and headed to the complimentary buffet and beer.  It rained 
all night. 
 
 Day Four - We caught about a four hour break between storms for the Show-N-
Shine in downtown Whitefish. Corvettes parked by generation along 3 blocks of 
downtown.  If you are ever in western Montana, I have 3 words for you - Montana Coffee 
Traders.  OMG!!  For 3-1/2 hours we talked Corvettes and promoted the next National 
Corvette Caravan in 2024.  After lunch we attempted the Rally.  If I may brag a bit, Nancy 
& I are pretty good at these events.  This one, coupled with the accompanying downpour, 
kicked our butts.  Many competed, few succeeded. 
 
 Day Five was reserved for the “Fun Run” to Hungry Horse Dam, a waterfall (we 
didn’t hear if it had a name, so a couple of our ladies named it “Staircase”), the Continental 
Divide and the Izaak Walton Inn for a $20 lunch consisting of a hamburger & potato chips.  
It rained.  Back in Whitefish we found a spray car wash which knocked off the top two 
layers of mud.   
 
 Day Six.  After a quick breakfast at the Buffalo Café we headed south past Flathead 
Lake and some of the prettiest vistas in Montana.  After Missoula, we continued south on 
Hwy 93 to Salmon, ID.  Found the cheapest (?) premium fuel of the trip in Salmon, $4.59. 
 
 Day Seven, Salmon to Meridian, ID.  300 miles of beautiful scenery, 50 miles of 
chaotic hell. 
 
 Day Eight, Meridian to Prineville.  Our numbers had dwindled since leaving 
Whitefish as some left early and others were headed in different directions to attend family 
events.  Once we got off I-84, this was the most stress-free drive of the week.  Hwy 26 
across Central Oregon can be a fun and beautiful drive. 
 
 Day Nine - Banzai Run !!! 
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New Corvettes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations Bill & Nancy Schrieber on 
the arrival of your new  

Arctic White 2022 Coupe. 
 
 

June 10 General Meeting 
Our June 10 meeting will be held at Kendall 
Chevrolet at 6:00 pm.  Weather forecasts look 
good, so we will probably have the Delivery 
Bay doors open.  Masks are optional. 
Dinner following the meeting will be at 
Roaring Rapids Pizza, again, masks are 
optional. 
 
 
There has been some interest in ordering 
embroidered club hats.  We have a list of 
names and colors requested.  We will discuss 
this further at the meeting on June 10. 
 
 
The May Breakfast at Flashback Grill in 
Springfield was a huge success with maybe 
our biggest crowd since inception of this idea.  
The June 27 location will be decided at the 
Board meeting and discussed at the General 
meeting. 
 
 
 
 

 
Name 
William Scheler 
Email 
wscheler53@gmail.com 

Message 
Hi i am Bill Scheler from East Albany Lions.  We 
are pleased to announce we will be holding the 
breakfast again this year. after postponed holding 
the breakfast the past two years due to covid. 
This will be our 67th year. It will be July 1st thru 
the 4th from 6 am to 11 am, cars are welcome 
every day. On July 3 we are offering $100 TO 
THE CLUB THAT BRINGS THE MOST CARS. I 
have flyers and more information my number is 
541 979 2788 its a great breakfast. you can also 
email me Thanks Bill Scheler 
 
 

Help make the Junction City Cars & Coffee 
a success.  Now that the weather is getting 
warmer, let’s work on making the weekly 
event bigger.  Talk to your car buddies, invite 
them to come to the Junction City Starbuck’s 
(at the junction of 99W and 99E) every 
Saturday morning, 9am to noon.  Come when 
you want, stay as long as you like.  Let’s fill 
the parking lot with Corvettes, Mustangs, 
Challengers, street rods, classics, vintage, 
tuners, motorcycles...you name it, we want to 
see it.  Spread the word! 
 
 
The club is looking into again participating in 
the Harrisburg July 4th Parade.  If you are 
interested, we will start a list at the June 10 
meeting. 
 
Club volunteers will be building their third & 
final shed with Sheds of Hope on June 8 
somewhere in the McKenzie River Valley.  
Over 130 sheds have been built for Holiday 
Farm Fire victims. 
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Welcome Our New Members 

 
Scott & Jennie Orsborn live in Philomath 
and traveled to Junction City to meet the 
club at Cars & Coffee at Starbuck’s.  
They have a White 1984 coupe and an 
Anniversary Red 2003 coupe. 
 
Jamie Williams lives in Dexter and owns 
a 2020 Elkhart Lake Blue. 
 
Ken & Amber Judson live in Springfield 
and they own a Charcoal Metallic 1989. 
 
Gary Vaughn & Gloria Campuzano live 
in Cottage Grove and they have a new 
2022 Elkhart Lake Blue coupe. 
 
Sandi & Doug Lendahl live in Lakeside, 
OR and they own a Le Mans Blue 2006 
convertible. 
 
Eric Randleman is a Eugene resident and 
he owns two Corvettes - an Orange 1977 
and an Electron Blue 2003. 
 
Al Penna & Jeanette Gum have been long 
time Beaver State members and are now 
joint members with Cascade.  They own a 
2003 Anniversary Red convertible. 
 
 

Happy Birthday!

 
Club Clothing 

 

We have two options for 
embroidered club clothing & hats. 

 
Fiddler’s Green Golf Center 

Embroidery Dept. 
can order anything you like  

and will embroider our club logo  
for a small fee. 

 
Or you may take in any  

garment, regardless where it was 
purchased and they will embroider 

the club logo for you.  
   

 
June 1 - Christine Kopachik 
June 1 - Lynn Ingrim 
June 3 - Pete lightcap 
June 3 - Stan Stiles 
June 5 - Rick Garretson 
June 13 - Iris Edmiston 
June 15 - Cheryl Horowitz 
June 18 - Suzi Blomquist 
June 23 - Karlene Dilger 
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June 3  ** 

Function 4 Junction Cruise 
(`78 & newer) 

 
June 4 ** 

Function 4 Junction 
Junction City, OR 

 
June 6 - 10 ** 

Vette-A-Bration 
Yakima, WA 

 
June 12 ** 

Brothers Car Collection 
Salem, OR 

 
June 18 ** 

Roll The Dice Car Show 
Spirit Mountain Casino 

 
June 19 ** 

Father’s Day Show 
Waypoint Community Church 

Springfield 
 

June 25 ** 
Sweet Home, Sweet Ride 

Sweet Home, OR 
 

July 9 ** 
Philomath Car Show 

 
July 10 ** 

Corvette City 
Roseburg, OR 

 
July 10 ** 

Springhill Car Show 
Albany, OR 

 

** Corvette Event 

 
July 10 ** 

So. Willamette Valley Honor Flight Show 
Albany, OR 

 
July 15 - 17 ** 

Corvette Weekend 
SOCA 

Grants Pass, OR 
 

July 17 - 18 ** 
Cowboy Dinner Tree 
& Crater Lake Tour 

 
July 23 ** 

Hooligan’s Emerald City Shakedown 
Springfield 

 
July 30 ** 

Veteran’s Car Show 
Salem 

 
August 4 - 7 ** 

Vettes on the Rockies 
Steamboast Springs, CO 

 
August 13 ** 

Corvettes on the Bay 
Coos Bay / North Bend, OR 

 
August 18 ** 

NCRS Regional Meet 
Eagle Crest, Redmond 

 
August 20 ** 

Springfield Cruz & Show 
 

September 9 - 10 ** 
Corvettes on the Columbia 

Richland, WA 
 

** Open Event 



 



 



  
 



 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 

Function 

4 Junction 

4 

Function  

4 Junction 

5 6 7 

Board Mtg 

  Thomas’ 

    2 pm 

8 9 10 
General 

  Meeting 

6:00 pm 
Roaring  

  Rapids Pizza 

11 

12 

Brothers 

  Car 

Collection 

13 14 15 16 17 18 

Roll The 

  Dice 

Car Show 

19 

Father’s 

  Day 

*********** 
Car Show in 

Springfield 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

Sweet  

  Home 

Sweet 

  Ride 

26 27 28 29 30 

National  

  Corvette  

    Day 
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